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Welcome NEW Rock County Farm Bureau Members

YFA Ask a Farmer Booth Success By Emily Johnson, YFA Co-chair

Allison Funk, Eliza Arndt and I had a successful YFA ‘Ask a 
Farmer’ booth at the Janesville Farmers’ Market on May 26 
where we were able to talk to market-goers about different 
types of agriculture including the differences in how beef 
is raised and fed and organic versus conventional agricul-
ture, specifically dairy. We handed out 250 cups of ice cream on a hot day. 

IN  W ISCO N SIN , W E W O U LD  L IKE TO  SA Y
FRO M  TH E�  ̃#  1 FARM INSURER

THANK YOU
F O R  YO U R  SU P P O R T A N D  L O YA L TY !

District Manager 
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By Kirk Leach, farm safety committee member
Farm Safety Committee Assists with Tractor Safety Course

During the week of June 18-21, the Rock County Farm Bureau’s 
farm safety committee assisted Rock County Extension agent 
Nick Baker in conducting the Youth Tractor and Machinery Safety 
course. 

Dane County and Rock County Extension staff teach one trac-
tor safety class and alternate the host county from year to year. 
For 2018, the class was held in Rock County at the Rock County 
Fairgrounds.

The Tractor and Machinery Safety course certifies youth under 16 
to operate tractors on public roads or work near dangerous equip-
ment on farms. This certification allows a 12- or 13-year old youth 
to drive equipment on public roads for his or her parents, while 14- 

and 15-year old youth are certified to work for extended family and 
non-family members. 

Certification is obtained by successfully completing the Tractor and 
Farm Machinery Safety Training Course including a written and 
tractor driving exam.

The driving test was given on Thursday morning of that week in a 
light, but persistent rain. The class consisted of 28 youth from Rock 
and Dane counties. We are happy that 28 youth passed and received 
certification. Congratulations to the class and the instructors for a 
job well done. A valuable public service is accomplished by training 
our rural youth in basic safety behavior.

WANTED: Rock County Board Members 
and Voting Delegates
Calling those interested in becoming a Rock County Farm Bureau 
board member or being selected as a voting delegate. Board mem-
ber expectations include attendance at Rock County Farm Bureau’s 
monthly meeting and assistance in leading committee work. 

Rock County Farm Bureau meets on the 
fourth Monday of the month beginning 
at 7:30 p.m. at the Janesville Town Hall. 

Rock County is looking to fill five board 
positions at the September 24 Rock 
County Farm Bureau annual meeting. 

Voting delegate expectations include 
attendance at the annual Policy Devel-
opment meeting and vote as a Rock 
County Farm Bureau delegate on Monday of the WFBF Annual Meet-
ing held Monday, December 3 at the Kalahari Resorts and Conven-
tion Center in Wisconsin Dells.

If you are considering one of these opportunities, please contact 
nominating committee chair Steve Earleywine at ske@litewire.net or 
608.558.5330 by September 10.
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A Message from the President  ...
Why do we do what we do? 
This is a question that gets 
asked a lot when I talk to 
people about agriculture. 

They point out that we have no 
control of the weather. We have 
little control of our prices. It is 
long hours with hard and dirty 
work. I like to acknowledge 
that they are right with all of 
their points. 

I proceed to point out that it is dangerous on the farm and 
on the roads. When I mention this, some people look at me, 
shake their heads and ask why again.

Every farmer you talk to would have a different answer to this 
question. You can look around and see that there is no better 
view for a workplace than here on the farm. We see nature up 
close; we watch things grow whether it is born or from a seed; 
and we watch our hard work pay off.

For me, a lot of it is family. As a kid I got to know my aunts, 
uncles and cousins. Some of my best friends growing up 
were my cousins, and they still are some of my best friends. 
Growing up and working on the farm with my two brothers 
allowed us to become more friends than brothers. My nieces, 
nephews, great nieces and great nephews are as important to 
me as my own daughter. These are a few of the reasons. 

Farming also gives us the opportunity to get involved in 
groups and organizations that can have an impact on what 

we do and how we do it. This has been another reason I enjoy 
what I do. 

With my involvement in organizations like Farm Bureau, I 
am very fortunate to do things that I believe can make a dif-
ference in agriculture. I have been in meetings with people 
from the Sherriff’s office all the way up to meetings with the 
Speaker of the House talking about everything from safety to 
trade. 

So, when it comes down to it, the reason we do what we do is 
because we have a passion for it and we are good at it.

Doug Rebout 
Rock County Farm Bureau president

‘Inventions that Have Made Agriculture Great’
By Sheila Everhart, Essay Contest Coordinator

The essay contest topic was, ‘Inventions 
that have made agriculture great.’ The 
2018 Book of the Year, “John Deere, That’s 
Who!” by Tracy Nelson Maurer allowed 
volunteers to educate students about how 
John Deere improved the plow. 

Students were asked to select an inven-
tion related to agriculture and research the 
information to find: Who was the inven-
tor? What motivated the inventor to invent 
it? Was it a need? A problem that farmers 
or businesses had? Just an idea? 

The story behind the inventor. A picture 
of the invention. And to discuss how the 
invention has changed from the time it was 
invented until now. This year we had 85 
students submit essays.

The top Rock County essays advanced 
to compete at the District 2 level. Con-
gratulations to top essay writers: Sam 
Piper, fourth grade Dekok-Nowotny Team 
Roosevelt Elementary Janesville; and Tait 
Sherfinski, fourth grade Ms. Ulring Roo-
sevelt Elementary, Janesville, tied for first 
place. Raedin Stoever, fourth grade Dekok-
Nowotny Team Roosevelt Elementary 
Janesville, third place. 

Rock County Ag in the Classroom wants 
to congratulate the 85 students because 
they are winners. They learned about, 
‘Inventions that have made agriculture 
great.’ The top 12 entries were evaluated by 
eight member volunteers including: Stacy 
Skemp, Becky Wellnitz, Bill Barlass, Mar-
ion Barlass, Allison Funk, Steven Early-
wine, Kathy Earlywine and Sheila Everhart.

Policy Development Meeting Scheduled
Date: Thursday, August 23
Time: 7 p.m.
Location: �LaPrairie Grange Hall no. 79, 3610 S. 

LaPrairie Townhall Road, Janesville

Join us for an opportunity to discuss the WFBF 
policy and address current ag issues within our 
local, state and federal community.

You can find our current WFBF policy at       

wfbf.com/policy/policy-development. 

As a grassroots organization, this is our opportu-
nity to develop policy and create resolutions to 
present at our county Farm Bureau annual meet-
ing being held on September 24.
 
To RSVP or to provide ag issues to discuss, please 
contact Kirk Leach at 608.290.1860.
 

Rock County Farm Bureau Supports Janesville Woman in 
Leadership Wisconsin
Confidence, leadership skills, community and 
passion development, world travel, personal 
philosophy and leadership styles, expanded net-
works, open-mindedness, speaking up and taking 
action are just a few of the many concepts I stud-
ied and skills I obtained as a Fellow in Leadership 
Wisconsin Group XVII. 

Thanks to financial support from Rock County 
Farm Bureau in my journey through this pro-
gram, I am even stronger in my personal convic-
tions and more successful in my endeavors. I 
have a clear grasp on the world view surrounding 
many major issues.

In July, I, along with my eight dear friends who 
have experienced this leadership journey along 
with me, enjoyed our program graduation and 
now have joined the ranks of the Leadership 
Wisconsin alumni. This two-year journey we've 
embarked on and successfully completed was the 
program I needed to dive deeper into my passion 
of sharing the stories of Midwest farmers through 
high-quality, accurate journalism and crisp, 
descriptive photography. 

I have gained confidence not only in my personal 
and professional beliefs but also in making sure I 
do whatever it takes to ensure my voice is heard 
when it comes to making changes to policies and 
decisions surrounding issues near and dear to my 
heart. 

As I was preparing for graduation, I couldn't help 
but feel grateful for the opportunities I was given 
in this program. I had the pleasure of meeting 

and interacting with so many wonderful profes-
sionals who truly have their hearts in their indus-
tries and are trying to create positive change.

Their stories and desires to make the world a bet-
ter place are inspirational. But they go beyond 
inspiration; they also made me understand more 
deeply how crucial it is to be involved in my own 
community and the organizations and groups 
that mean the most to me. If I use my passion 
to create positive change, the world suddenly 
becomes a haven of endless opportunities. 

To my fellow Fellows in Group XVII, Congratu-
lations on a job well done. To those who have 
supported me throughout my adventure in this 
program, especially Rock County Farm Bureau, 
thank you.

Mary Hookham
Leadership Wisconsin Group XVII

District 2 Director Report
Hello District 
2 Farm Bureau 
members. As I 
write this, we 
have finally seen 
the passage of the 
2018 Farm Bill 
in the House of 
Representatives 
and the Senate. 

The WFBF Dairy and Farm Bill Com-
mittees each met three times in 2017 to 
establish Wisconsin Farm Bureau's priori-
ties for the farm bill. I served as one of the 
representatives from the Board of Directors 
to the Farm Bill Committee.

I thank Wisconsin Senator Tammy Bald-
win and Representatives Paul Ryan, Sean 
Duffy, Mike Gallagher, Glen Grothman 
and Jim Sensenbrenner for voting in favor 
of the passage of this important legislation. 
I encourage you to thank them as well.
 
The 2018 Farm Bill contains items that are 
important to Wisconsin agriculture. Some 
of these include: Dairy risk management, 

crop insurance, conservation programs, 
and hemp legislation.

Many people don't realize approximately 
20 percent of the money budgeted for the 
farm bill is allocated for farm programs. 
The other 80 percent is spent on nutrition 
programs, such as food stamps. We real-
ize that without including these programs 
in the total package of the Farm Bill, it 
would have no chance of passing. Most of 
the members of Congress do not represent 
rural agricultural areas of our country.
 
As Farm Bureau members, we need to 
develop and maintain relationships with 
elected officials. It's always important to let 
them know how and why certain legisla-
tion helps or hurts you and your family on 
your farms. It always helps to have a friend 
that knows what your situation is.
 
I hope you are enjoying this summer, and 
your crops and livestock are doing well. 

Arch Morton Jr. 
WFBF District 2 Board Director

After doing some investigative learning relating to 
agriculture in Washington, D.C., I enjoyed a wonder-
ful supper at a bistro with group members; (from 
left) Mary Hookham, Linda Zillmer of Birchwood, 
Alison Duff of Baraboo, Veronica Rosa-Collazo of 
Madison and Jan Dworschak of Arcadia.
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Young Farmer and Agriculturist Washington, D.C., Fly-In By Emily Johnson

In June, I was fortunate to be selected to travel to Washington, 
D.C., for the Young Farmer and Agriculturist (YFA) Fly-In.

What a great experience. While I was there, I got to know 
other Farm Bureau members from across the state and from 
very different walks of agriculture. 

On Tuesday, our group visited the American Farm Bureau 
office to be briefed on the hot topics in agriculture. From there 
we traveled to USDA where we talked about some of the issues 
facing young farmers in crop insurance, MPP, conservation and 
FSA. Then, we went to the New Zealand Embassy where we 
talked about their economy, trade and the dairy industry. 

On Wednesday, we spent the day on Capitol Hill talking to 
our Representatives about the farm bill, trade and 
immigration. 

Thursday was a day of sightseeing the museums and monu-
ments of D.C. I visited the U.S. Archives and saw the Bill of 
Rights, Declaration of Independence and Constitution up 
close. How cool.

Thank you to WFBF and Rock County Farm Bureau for 
giving me the opportunity to represent our great organization 
and our farmer members in D.C.

Rock County Farm Bureau member Emily Johnson was selected to 
participate in the YFA Washington, D.C., Fly-In.

WFBF President Jim Holte and Rock County Farm Bureau YFA chair 
Emily Johnson met with Alicia, Deputy Chief of Staff for Congress-
man Mark Pocan, and discussed issues affecting agriculture.

Ag in the Classroom Training By Sheila Everhart, Ag in the Classroom chair

On June 19, Ag in the Classroom attendees 
spent the day on the UW-Madison campus to 
learn about the Biotechnology Center, campus 
resources, programs and outreach available on 
the College of Agriculture and Life Sciences 
campus. Participants began their day explor-
ing biotechnology, then enjoyed the delightful 
treats of Babcock Hall.

The June 20 training was in Verona where 
18 educators and volunteers toured the West 
Madison Research Station and Gardens. 
Attendees also received presentations and 
resources from: Wisconsin Pork Association, 
Wisconsin Dairy Council, Wisconsin Beef 
Council and WFBF and American Farm 
Bureau Ag in the Classroom programs. 

I joined 30 educators and volunteers on the 
Ag in the Classroom Summer Bus Tour on 
July 25-26. This training featured agriculture 
and agri-businesses in the Arcadia area.

Pilgrim’s Pride: For more than six decades, 
Pilgrim’s has produced healthy, high-quality 
food products that go into some of the world’s 
finest recipes. Working with approximately 
4,000 family farms throughout the U.S. 
and Mexico, they are dedicated to providing 
wholesome, high-quality products at a great 
value. As the second-largest chicken producer 
in the world, Pilgrim’s has the capacity to pro-
cess more than 34 million birds per week for 
a total of more than 10 billion pounds of live 
chickens annually.

Compeer Financial: Compeer Financial is a 
member-owned Farm Credit cooperative serv-
ing and supporting agriculture and rural com-
munities. The $19.5 billion organization pro-
vides loans, leases, risk management and other 
financial services throughout 144 counties in 
Illinois, Minnesota and Wisconsin. Compeer 
Financial is the third largest cooperative of the 
Farm Credit System, a nationwide network 
of lending institutions supporting agriculture 
and rural communities with reliable, consis-
tent credit and financial services.
Buck Country Grain: Buck Country is a 
grain elevator that takes in corn and soybeans 
from farmers and sell them to end users.
Ecker’s Apple Farm: Ecker's is a family-run 
orchard since 1945. Jess and Sara Ecker are 
fourth generation farmers with 40 acres of 
apples, two acres in blueberries, 25 bee hives, 
a beer garden and event venue. 
Suncrest Gardens Farm: Suncrest Gardens 
Farm is a small 16-acre farm that focuses on 
growing a variety of vegetables, meats and 
fruit. Suncrest uses their farm grown products 
in their licensed kitchen to create wood-fired 
pizzas, soups, sauces and more. 
Northern Family Farms, LLP: Northern 
Family Farms is a third-generation family-
owned and operated business. The farm is the 
largest producer of nursery stock and Christ-
mas trees in Wisconsin.
Superior Fish and Freshwater Family Farms:  
Superior Fresh is an industry leading aquapon-
ics facility specializing in leafy greens, Atlantic 
salmon and rainbow trout. Freshwater Family 

Farms is a 720-acre native restoration property 
filled with wildlife habitat structure and aes-
thetic beauty.
Harvest Home Farm: Harvest Home Farm 
offers a variety of community, family and edu-
cational programs throughout the year. 
AMPI: Dairy farmer-owned AMPI makes 
the dairy products that make several of the 
nation's leading brands. The people and prod-
ucts of this Minnesota-based cooperative are 
truly genuine by nature.

For the second year, I worked with WFBF Ag 
in the Classroom coordinator Darlene 
Arneson to offer educators an ag literacy one-
three credit Graduate Course opportunity 
through Concordia University for attending 
and implementing knowledge and resources 
into their classroom instruction for the 2018-
2019 school year. 

The Ag in the Classroom program is coor-
dinated nationally by the U.S. Department 
of Agriculture to help students understand 
the importance of agriculture. WFBF and 
Rock County Farm Bureau works with the 
Wisconsin Department of Agriculture, Trade 
and Consumer Protection, other agriculture 
organizations and businesses to use a network 
of volunteers and educators to help provide 
classroom presentations.

Rock County Farm Bureau members who 
want to share their expertise and work with 
me during classroom presentations, please 
contact me at 608.774.1354. 

Thank you for being a Voice for Farmers, a 
Vision for Agriculture and role model for our 
students, sharing the importance of agricul-
ture in Rock County. Become an Ag in the 
Classroom volunteer.


